To be approved by the Rye School Board at the April 17, 2019 meeting.

RYE SCHOOL DISTRICT RYE, NEW HAMPSHIRE

A special meeting of the School Board of the Rye School District was held at Rye Junior High School on Monday, March 11, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.

PRESENT:

School Board Members: Deb Crapo, Margaret Honda, Jeanne Moynahan, Paula Tsetsilas (Scott Marion absent)

Administration: None

CALL TO ORDER: Mrs. Honda called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

Ms. Moynahan reviewed policy KF – Community Use of School Facilities. The policy as it currently stands was adopted in 2008.

It was determined that the policy will need to be revised based on several factors not previously included.

It was noted that the School Board shall continue as the authority to grant final approval in the acceptance or rejection of any presented request/proposal.

It was stated that the organization hosting the requested event shall be held responsible for all costs associated for janitors and law enforcement.

Ms. Honda presented a written request from the Rye Democratic Committee to the Rye School Board to host a political candidate event at Rye Junior High School.

There was discussion regarding insurance, security and capacity. It was determined the Rye Democratic Committee must be able to provide their own insurance.

On a motion by Ms. Crapo, seconded by Ms. Tsetsilas, the Board approved the request of the Rye Democratic Committee to host an event at either Rye Elementary School or Rye Junior High on March 23, 2019. Vote 4:0

On a motion by Ms.	Crap, seconded b	y Ms. Tsetsilas,	the meeting was	adjourned at	7:30 p.m.
Roll Call: 4-0			Ü	y	F

Respectfully Submitted By,

Margaret Honda

Rye School Board Chair

Paula Tsetsilas, School Board Secretary

Date